

## STATE OF NEW MEXICO PUBLIC EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 300 DON GASPAR SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501-2786 Telephone (505) 827-5800 www.ped.state.nm.us

CHRISTOPHER N. RUSZKOWSKI SECRETARY DESIGNATE OF EDUCATION

Susana Martinez Governor

January 31, 2018

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Public School Superintendents

Charter School Officials

Local School Board Presidents

**Business Managers** 

FROM:

Christopher N. Ruszkowski

Secretary Designate of Education

RE:

2017-2018 Final Program Unit Value

In accordance with Laws 2017, Chapter 135, the General Appropriation Act of 2017, I am establishing the final unit value for 2017-2018 school year budgets at \$4,084.26, an increase of \$30.71 from the initial unit value of \$4,053.55, an increase of approximately 0.76 percent.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact your assigned budget analyst or David Craig at (505) 827-6537.

## CNR/dtc

cc: Office of the Governor

Duffy Rodriguez, Cabinet Secretary, Department of Finance and Administration

Marian K. Rael, Acting Deputy Secretary, Finance and Operations, PED

David Abbey, Director, Legislative Finance Committee

Rachel Gudgel, Director, Legislative Education Study Committee

David Craig, Director, School Budget and Finance Analysis Bureau, PED

Budget Analysts, School Budget and Finance Analysis Bureau, PED